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Seaplanes are responsible users of Waldo Lake

The Oregonian says “bravo” to Governor Kulongoski’s effort to enact a new rule to ban motorboat use on Waldo Lake.  The rule would also ban floatplanes from accessing Waldo Lake.  The Oregonian should not be cheering a plan, however, that is the result of a Chicago-style back room deal which seeks to get around a federal court ruling.  
Governor Kulongoski’s “rule” comes in the wake of the U.S. Forest Service’s failed attempt to achieve the same end through a Management Plan that was overturned by a Federal District Court.  But there is no sound reason to change the way Oregonians have been enjoying Waldo Lake throughout its history.  
The Columbia Seaplane Pilots Association is a volunteer group that works to keep floatplane operations safe throughout the northwest.  Be it because of safety, or weather, or planned itinerary, or even recreation, Waldo Lake is an important public access point for floatplane pilots traveling along the Cascade Range.  Floatplanes access Waldo Lake in exactly the same way as others who drive their cars, SUVs and campers to the Lake and park at the water’s edge.  

In August, the Federal District Court stopped the Forest Service’s land grab, finding that the Waldo Lake Management Plan was “arbitrary and capricious and an abuse of discretion”.  Undeterred, the Governor last week made his department heads sign an agreement with the Forest Service.  That agreement again mandates a prohibition on float plane access to Waldo Lake, but was subject to no public process or input.  Put another way, the Governor has already signed a “private” agreement that reinstates the same prohibitions rejected by a Federal District Court.  The Governor will next “ask” the Oregon State Marine Board to pass a rule that implements the promises already made to the Forest Service.  Any doubt how that “public” rulemaking effort will turn out? 
There is no need for this rule.  The Oregon Legislature already has a 10 mph limit on all motors using the Lake.  The Forest Service spent several years searching for a pollution problem, but could find none.  Nor has there ever been a single incident of pollution or safety from our floatplanes that rarely, but historically, access Waldo Lake.  
The Oregonian is wrong to support back room deals that only serve to limit the rights of Oregonians.  The State of Oregon owns Waldo and should determine for itself what it wants it to be.  The Oregon Legislature has already decided that floatplanes can land on Waldo Lake and that when on the surface and operating as motorboats must stay below 10 mph.  It is not the place of the Governor to circumvent these laws privately instead of through a rational and public process.  
We intend to provide testimony on this rule and provide sensible and reasonable alternatives to the Forest Service’s “arbitrary and capricious” plan.  And we hope, despite the Governor’s side agreement in advance, that our Marine Board members will think for themselves and make a decision based on facts rather than on imaginary fears.
Aron Faegre is the President of the Columbia Seaplane Pilots Association.  From Oregon he has flown the Lewis and Clark water trail across the country, and through Canada as far north as the Arctic Ocean.

